
 

District Governorõs Message        
 

Hello Fellow Lions, 
  

WOW how time flies by, when 
youôre having fun.   Can you believe the 
end of this Lionistic Year is just around the 
corner?  I want to take this time to thank 
each and every Lion, Club, Officer, Mem-
ber of the Board, Cabinet Member, Advisor 
for the awesome job and dedication you 
have all shown to your communities, enti-
ties, those in need, the District, Multiple 
District and Lions International. Your com-
mitment to Lions true motto of ñWe Serveò 
was heard by all.  Thank you!  

At this time, I also would like to ex-
tend my personal ñTHANK YOUò for both 
the support you have shown to me and for 
the very warm hospitality you welcomed 
me with for your club visits.  Iôve enjoyed 
every moment and every opportunity pre-
sented to me to mentor, provide guidance 
and lead the District.  

Our Global Membership Chair, 
PDG Lion Tony, is hard at work building a 
couple clubs we anticipate chartering be-
fore the end of this Lionistic Year.   I invite 
you to reach out personally to extend a 
Thank You to him for his efforts.    

In addition, Our Global Leadership 
Chair, Lion Sheryl Shemet continues to en-
gage in developing the Leadership Pro-
gram ensuring there are opportunities for 
you to grow as a Lion and develop your 
Leadership Skills.  I encourage you to take 
advantage of these opportunities and en-
gage with her on your needs.  Your feed-
back helps us pinpoint the training needs 
and work to make programs available to  

you.  Please take a moment 
and say Thank You to her.  

By the time you receive this, 
2VDG Diane Melnick will be our 
1VDG Elect and 1VDG Larry Mas-
ters will be our DG Elect and Lion 
Bobby Wright will be 2VDG Elect 
with his partner in service Lion 
Blanche Day.  I personally congratu-
late them on their new positions and 
feel they will serve you, your clubs, 
the District, Multiple District and Lions 
Clubs International well.  Youôll be in 
good hands.  Please welcome them 
and extend congratulations to them 
if you have not already done so.     

I myself will move to the next 
chapter of my life, which continues to 
include being the best Lion I can be 
while embracing the Lions Motto of 
ñWe Serveò as your Council Chair.  

We are currently setting at a 
minus ten in membership for the Dis-
trict. There are some individuals who 
have recruited several new members 
this year with Lion Bruce McCorkle 
leading the way with seven. There is 
still two months left to beat him out. 
Thank you to all who have brought 
in a new member and or kept one 
from slipping out the back door. For 
those of us who have yet to bring one 
into our fold, letôs make it happen in 
this last two months.    

Thank You, continue help-
ing those in need ñWe Serveò, re-
spect each other, recognize the ac-
complishments of all, donôt be 
judgmental, lend a hand, and letôs 
move Lionism Forward.  

Well, that is all for now folks! 
Letôs go ñMake the Most of What 
You Haveò!  

 

Lion Larry Hopkins  

District Governor 35-L  
Cell: (904) 303-2075  
Email: gcslions4u@yahoo.com   
District Webpage: lionsof35l.com   

DISTRICT 35ñL 

 

NOTICE OF MEETINGS 

 

International Conventions 
 

Fukuoka, Japan 
June 24-28, 2016  

 

Chicago, Illinois 
 June 30 - July 4, 2017  

 

Las Vegas, Nevada  
June 29-July 3, 2018  

 

Milan, Italy 
July 5-9, 2019  

 

Singapore 
June 26-30, 2020 

 

USA/Canada Forums 
usacanadalionsforum.org 

  
Omaha, Nebraska  

September 15-17, 2016  
 

Portland, Oregon  
September 21-23, 2017  

 

Columbus, Ohio 
September  20-22, 2018 

 

Spokane, Washington 
September 19-21, 2019 

   MAY 2016 

NEWS FLASH 
Make the Most of What YOU Have! 

mailto:gcslions4u@yahoo.com
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LIONS LEADERSHIP 2015-2016 

INFORMATION 

INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT 

Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada 

Minokama, Gifu, Japan 

Email: Jitsuhiro.Yamada@lionsclubs.org 
 

1st INTERNATIONAL VICE PRESIDENT 

Robert ñBobò Corlew 

Milton, Tennessee 

Email: Robert.corlew@lionslcubs.org 
 

2nd INTERNATIONAL VICE PRESIDENT 

Naresh Aggarwal 

Delhi, India 

Email:  
 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

Larry Hopkins                                               

(904) 303-2075 Cell  

4998 County Road 209 South                        

Green Cove Springs, FL 32043      

Email: gcslions4u@yahoo.com 
 

1st VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

Larry Masters              

(386) 972-4172 Cell 

150 Rivershore Drive             

San Mateo, FL 32187                  

Email: masterslarry1@gmail.com 
 

2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

Diane Melnick                                              

(352) 861-2730 Home 

(352) 274-1452 Cell  

8350 Southwest 93 Lane Unit D                           

Ocala, FL 34481                                

Email: melnick8350@aol.com 
 

SECRETARY 

Sue Masters             

(386) 983-0739 Cell 

(386) 972-4172 Home 

150 Rivershore Drive             

San Mateo, FL 32187       

Email: masterslarry2@gmail.com 
 

TREASURER 

Lon Stafford 

(904) 330-7231 Cell 

108 Little Pond Way 
St Augustine, FL 32086 
Email: lstafford@cricpa.com  

 This is just a reminder to 
update your club officers directory 
information for the upcoming Lionsô 
year. This needs to be updated 
with Lions Club International by 
either filling out the PU-101 Form 
and mailing it in or by reporting the 
new officers via the MyLCI 
Website. 
 
The deadline for updating this 
information is May 15.  
 

Also keep in mind that 
when the new printed and online 
directory comes out, it will be using 
this information that is supplied to 
Lions Clubs International. 
Therefore, any changes that were 
made this year to either the printed 
or online directory WILL NOT be 
reflected in the upcoming directory 
unless this information is also sent 
to LCI.  

PLEASE UPDATE ALL 
YOUR MEMBERS EMAILS, SO 
THEY CAN ALSO STAY UP TO 
DATE ON THINGS HAPPENING! 

 

mailto:Jitsuhiro.Yamada@lionsclubs.org
mailto:Robert.corlew@lionslcubs.org
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/pu101.pdf
https://mylci.lionsclubs.org/Login.aspx?l=EN
https://mylci.lionsclubs.org/Login.aspx?l=EN
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2nd Vice District Governorõs Message 
 

 
 

Lion Diane Melnick,  
1st Vice District Governor Elect 

 

Lion Bob Melnick, PDG 
Partner in Service 

 
 

 
 

For all of us who attended the District 35-L Mini-
Convention in Gainesville in April, we had the pleasure of 
meeting International Director (ID) Richard Liebno and his 
wife, Lion Grace.  A thank you to the Alachua Lions Club 
and all of the Lions who helped make it a special event.  At 
the end of the meeting, one of our visually challenged Lions 
brought to our attention that some of our Lions in attend-
ance were not aware of how to approach and help them 
navigate correctly or of the White Cane Laws.  He suggest-
ed that we could be helped by all of the information availa-

ble on the internet or at Lions Clubs International (LCI).     
Being one of the Lions who sometimes forget how 

to help the visually impaired, because I do it so infrequent-
ly, I decided to take advantage of this information available 
to me.  I was amazed at the amount of information and 
guidance I found for the blind and visually impaired.  After 
reviewing several sites I had the information needed to be-
come more educated and to be of more help in the fu-
ture.  Besides learning the correct way to approach and 
greet, there was information on helping a person feel more 
comfortable in unfamiliar surroundings, how to walk with a 
sight impaired person, approach doorways and stairs, basic 
guiding techniques and so much more.  Some of these are 
things that I have done in the past and thought I was doing 
them all correctly ï not entirely true ï as I discovered when 
I clumsily guided this Lion through a crowded section of 
chairs to his seat.  These sites gave me so much more in-
formation that I never knew I didnôt know.  Needless to say I 
found the information on navigating special circumstances 
the most valuable.  

  There is so much information on so many different 
situations that time does not permit me to go into detail 
here and now.  I encourage each of you ï our Lions who 
are unfamiliar with the correct procedures and also as a 
review for all of us ï to take some time to check into a few 
of the sites available to us.  Two of the ones I found most 
helpful were: Disabled-world.com and wikihow.com-
walking with a blind person.    
  A special thank you to Lion Jack Varnon for be-
ing gracious and patient with me and for showing me how 
to improve my skills that day and for the many times he has 
shared information on new technologies as they become 
available for our blind and visually impaired friends.  
  As we continue throughout the remainder of this 
year and Serve others remember that: When we come 
together itôs a beginning ï When we work together itôs 
progress ï and When we keep together itôs success.     
 

Yours in Lionism,  
Lion Diane Melnick  
1st Vice-District Governor Elect 

1st Vice District Governorõs Message 

  
Lion Larry Masters 

1st Vice District Governor 
 

Lion Sue Masters 
Partner in Service 

 

 My Brothers and Sisters in Lions,  
 

 It is getting closer to the Lions New Year. 
Hopefully all clubs have their new slate of officers and 
ready to be installed. Listed are the dates and clubs I have 
scheduled for installing their officers. If your club would like 
their new officers installed, please feel free to contact me 
and if there is a conflict I am confident one of the VDGS' 
would love to do the ceremony.  
 June 9

th
 is Alachua 

 June 14
th
 in the morning is Palatka New Vision & 

 in the evening is Ocala On Top Of The World 
 June 16

th
 is Jacksonville-Arlington 

Our first District meeting will be on August 10
th
, 

2016 at Jacksonville-Arlington. 
If you would like to advertise in our Directory cost 

of half page is $50.00 and a full page is $100.00. 
There will be plenty of Directories available, your advertis-
ing helps to offset the cost and helps put you in touch with 
others. Thank you for your support 

Training for the Panhandle to be announced. 
Training for the St. Augustine area will be held at the St. 
Augustine School for The Deaf and Blind on June 11, 
2016 starting at 8:30. FREE FREE BREAKFAST ï coffee 
juice, bagels and donuts. Program will be put on by the 
School, classes start at 10:00 and we will be done by 
12:00 with the new Directories available, hopefully. casual 
dress. The school promised we would be able to drive right 
in with no delay.Classes will be fun and you should be 
able to walk away with a better understanding of your of-
fice position. Please RSVP Wayne Mancil 
wmancil@msn.com. St. Augustine Lions Club is hosting. 

Please continue to keep our military, veterans and 
Lions members who have fell into illness into prayers. 
 
 

Your Brother in Lions,  
Lion Larry Masters  
District Governor Elect 
  

Fun Retention Attend Participate   

mailto:wmancil@msn.com
http://www.lionsclubs.org/cs-assets/_files/images/logos/lionlogo_2c.jpg


 

 

 

Submitted by:  

Lion Sheryl Shemet  

District Global  Leadership  

Team Coordinator  

 
 
 
 
 
 

7 Qualities of Inspiring Leaders 
From the Leader Network Newsletter & 

GLT-D Sheryl L Shemet 
 

ñHow is it possible that unhappy, unmotivated and 
disengaged members could offer exceptional, caring humani-
tarian service, enthusiastically invite others to join or ranks, or 
deliver exciting, innovative training programs that will move 
our association forward? ñ  Well you know the answer ï they 
CANôT!   

In his book, ñFire Them Up!ò, author Carmine Gallo 
identifies 7 key qualities that we need to develop.  
 

§ Ignite your enthusiasm!  Even if you canôt embrace the 
process, enjoy the impact that service makes in your 
community.  

§ Navigate a course of action!  Share that vision and set 
of common goals.  LCI has some great tools like 

ñBlueprint for a Stronger Clubò.  This gives direction 
and a sense of purpose.   

§ Sell the benefit!  Focusing on the results will cause us to 
be energized & see the clear benefits of service.  

§ Tell a story!  Paint a picture, a personal anecdote that 

will cause a genuine connection.   
§ Invite participation! Celebrate the input of everyone. 
Encourage contribution at all levels.   

§ Reinforce optimism!  It will be contagious.   

§ Show you care! Theodore Roosevelt said ñNo one cares 
how much you know, until they know how much you 
care.ò  

 

In the next few months, we will be offering training for 
Leaders from the grass roots Lion to the District Governors. 
Watch your email for the latest on our District Leadership De-
velopment and let us know your training needs for your Club.  
   

Start Working As a Team (SWAT) 

 

 

Submitted by:   

PDG Tony Stefanowicz  

District Global Membership                                                                                                                    

Team Coordinator  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 Membership Recruitment   
 
Every club needs members in order to achieve its service 
goals. New members provide clubs with fresh ideas, new 
projects and additional ways to make a difference in the 
community. As club membership chairperson, you will 
organize membership growth efforts and ensure that 
goals are being met.  
  
 
 
Membership Satisfaction  
 
Membership satisfaction is the feeling that you want Lions 
to have by being a member of your club. By encouraging 
Lions to participate in club activities, they will feel satisfied 
and the club will retain more members. Remember, reten-
tion is simply a result of Lionsô being happy with their club 
experience.  
 
 


